
Greetings Nobles and Ladies:

The seasons are flying by and it already is beginning to feel like summer. We had fun in Pigeon Forge.  
It was a great getaway and we had a good turn out for the parade. Thanks to the Aides for your support 
and the ladies that provided good food for us, what a great Hotel and a very pleasant hospitality room 
with a view.  

Our Rummage/Vendor craft show was successful. Thanks to everyone who made it happen and to 
those Shriners who came out to support our fundraising efforts.

Our Bingo continues to be on hold and we have cancelled our Euchre tournament until we resolve the 
complaints waged against the Temple.

Our big fundraiser for the month is our Car and Bike Show, on Saturday, June 18, 2022. Please consider 
buying a trophy to support this event. We are getting a liquor license for the day, so come out and 
have a drink and lunch.  Thanks to Randall for heading this up each year.

We will be dark, with no business meetings or directors meetings in July and August.

Membership meetings are cancelled for June, July and August. It will be up to the discretion of each 
club or unit whether they wish to meet during the summer months.

The Shriek will be dark in July and August and will return in September.

This year's Imperial Session will be in Minneapolis. We will be celebrating the 150th anniversary of 
Shriners International and the 100th anniversary of Shriners Children’s Hospital‘s. I expect one of the 
topics again this year will be to vote on raising the per capita yearly fees. Membership is down and 
everyone needs more support financially.

In August, we are having our family picnic on the 13th,  it will be a shorter day, starting at 3:00. Please 
call your reservations into the temple for some fun and fellowship. More info will follow.

August 20th, is the Potentate's golf outing. Please consider sponsoring a hole, that’s where we make 
most of our money. Get a team together and come out for some fun.
 Remember: Golf is an easy game.... it's just hard to play..

On September 4th,  we will be celebrating Masonic/ Shrine Day at the Great American Ballpark. We 
again have great seats in the Tri-Health Center Field Pavilion. There is indoor (air-conditioned) seating 
or outdoor seating, overlooking the bullpen. For $50.00, you also get food and drinks. It’s a great 
experience. Limited tickets available for Shriners, so call early and get on our list.

Enjoy your Summer with family and friends.

Hope to see you all soon.

Don Brockman
2022 Potentate
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n Swim with a buddy
n Swim in designated areas with lifeguards
n Learn proper swimming and safety skills
n Wear a life jacket on a boat
n Jump in feet first
n Be aware of ocean currents
n Use sunscreen

GRILL SAFETY TIPS
n Keep your grill at least 10 feet away from your 
house.
n Clean your grill regularly.
n Check for gas leaks.
n Keep decorations away from your grill.
n Keep a spray bottle of water handy.

 

n Keep a fire extinguisher within a couple steps 
of your grill.

As the weather warms 
up, we want to remind 
everyone of some important 
playground safety tips to 
avoid injuries.

n Choose playgrounds with 
shock-absorbing surfaces, 
like rubber or wood chips. 

n Teach children to go down 
slides feet first and one 
child at a time. 

n Remind children to swing 
sitting down and encourage 
them to wait until the swing 
stops before getting off. 

n Encourage children who 
aren’t swinging to stay a 
safe distance from swings to 
avoid collisions. 

n Always supervise children 
while they are playing. 

If your child is injured 
on the playground, call 
859-268-5675 or visit 
ShrinersLexington.org to 
make an appointment.

Shriners Children’s Lexington offers playground tips 

Shriners Children’s Ohio offers safety tips 
for fun in the sun and summer grill parties

110 Conn Terrace 
Lexington, KY 40508
SHRINERSLEXINGTON.ORG

One Children’s Plaza – 2 West 
Dayton, OH 45404

SHRINERSOHIO.ORG   

We’re here to provide 
the most AMAZING CARE anywhere

for every child with orthopedic needs! 

We’re here to provide 
the most AMAZING CARE anywhere

for every child with burn and plastic surgery needs! 

SUMMER SAFETY TIPS FOR FAMILIES! Pigeon Forge
 Fun Fest and Parade

 May 5–8, 2022



3

n Swim with a buddy
n Swim in designated areas with lifeguards
n Learn proper swimming and safety skills
n Wear a life jacket on a boat
n Jump in feet first
n Be aware of ocean currents
n Use sunscreen

GRILL SAFETY TIPS
n Keep your grill at least 10 feet away from your 
house.
n Clean your grill regularly.
n Check for gas leaks.
n Keep decorations away from your grill.
n Keep a spray bottle of water handy.

 

n Keep a fire extinguisher within a couple steps 
of your grill.

As the weather warms 
up, we want to remind 
everyone of some important 
playground safety tips to 
avoid injuries.

n Choose playgrounds with 
shock-absorbing surfaces, 
like rubber or wood chips. 

n Teach children to go down 
slides feet first and one 
child at a time. 

n Remind children to swing 
sitting down and encourage 
them to wait until the swing 
stops before getting off. 

n Encourage children who 
aren’t swinging to stay a 
safe distance from swings to 
avoid collisions. 

n Always supervise children 
while they are playing. 

If your child is injured 
on the playground, call 
859-268-5675 or visit 
ShrinersLexington.org to 
make an appointment.

Shriners Children’s Lexington offers playground tips 

Shriners Children’s Ohio offers safety tips 
for fun in the sun and summer grill parties

110 Conn Terrace 
Lexington, KY 40508
SHRINERSLEXINGTON.ORG

One Children’s Plaza – 2 West 
Dayton, OH 45404

SHRINERSOHIO.ORG   

We’re here to provide 
the most AMAZING CARE anywhere

for every child with orthopedic needs! 

We’re here to provide 
the most AMAZING CARE anywhere

for every child with burn and plastic surgery needs! 

SUMMER SAFETY TIPS FOR FAMILIES!



NOBLESNOBLES
S U M M E R Birthdays

JUNE
1	 Tom S Tarr
2	 Enoch Stapleton
2	 Owen Barnhart
3	 Richard Early
3	 William Horn
3	 David P Jordan
3	 Johanthan Nealan
4	 Charles Culbertson
5	 Dennis Grimm
5	 Samuel Cunningham
5	 Gary Traub
6	 Khosrow Alamin
6	 Dale Adkins
6	 Bruce Johnson
7	 David Aaronson
8	 Bill Hendrickson-33rd
8	 Charles Droege
8	 Bradford Weisiger
8	 Gregory Fite
8	 Billy J Gilbert
8	 George James
9	 Edward Smith
9	 James D Catchen, II
9	 Joshua S Prows
10	 John L Keller
10	 Edward Pamer
10	 Michael Rostkowski
10	 Kevin G Sell
11	 Charles Greenert
11	 Ervin Moermond
11	 Theodore Elliott
11	 Earl K Scott
11	 Michael D Weldy
11	 Kenneth E Underdown
11	 James K Lawson
12	 Frank Ritchie
12	 Ben Donald Blevins
12	 Ronald Cummins
12	 Anton J Dsuban, IV
13	 Lawrence Donohoo
13	 William Burwinkel
16	 Virgil Barrett
16	 Raymond Gorman
16	 William Rothwell
16	 John Ezell
17	 Charles Shannon
17	 Claude Campbell
17	 Michael R Miles
17	 David Miller
18	 William Guenthner
19	 Michael W Moses, Sr.
20	 Harold Ely
20	 Thomas W Luecke
20	 John W Burwinkel
20	 Joseph Rook
21	 Richard G. Smith, Jr

21	 David A Day
21	 Kyle A. Swain
22	 Hillary Evans
22	 Thomas Elliott
22	 Johathan Ledford
23	 Jimmy R Thomas
23	 James Downing
23	 Tim J Redrow, PP
23	 Donald C Norman
23	 Jon A Linberg
23	 David King, Jr
24	 Robert Hammonds
24	 Jeremy Chaney
25	 Michael F Fite
26	 Jan Apro
26	 Kenneth Hamilton
26	 James Whitaker
26	 Ernest W Brown
26	 Gregory G Johnston
27	 William R Dennler
28	 William J Tierney
28	 David Samuelson, 33rd
28	 Wayne A Fischer
28	 Mick L Adelsperger
28	 Donovan Donohoo
29	 Harold Holliday
29	 Daniel S Askren
30	 Bernard Naegele
30	 Dewayne C Ward

JULY
1	 Glenn H Smith
1	 Donald Taylor
1	 Michael Larkin
2	 Jonathan R Dickerscheid
3	 Clarence R Maus
3	 Harry I Lee
4	 Bryan Mcglone
5	 Robert A Peetz
5	 Paul H. Tuerck
5	 Roger A Ketterer
5	 Denver T Stanfield
6	 Robert Holden
6	 Martin A Meyer
6	 James S Prows
7	 Matthew L Meyer
8	 H. S. Moore
8	 Larry O Wallace
8	 David A Jones
8	 Robin S Bossman
9	 Bill E Smith
10	 Philip Taliaferro, III
12	 Waltham E Shelton
12	 Eness T Jim
12	 Shawn M Hodge
13	 Calvin H Branscomb
13	 Donald L Carson

13	 Robert R Gray, Jr
13	 Donald H Newman
15	 Donald S Good
15	 Paul E Reuscher
16	 Darwin Mcgladdery
16	 Marvin R Schubert
16	 Delmar Eversole
17	 William Bossenberger
17	 Howard D Lewis
17	 Kenneth E Rowe
17	 Robert J Huseman
19	 Richard W Hott
20	 William G Rhoads
20	 Thomas F Jenkins
20	 Douglas J Dyehouse
22	 Joseph L Mason
22	 Stephen C Edmondson
22	 Jimmy A Traub
24	 James G Beattie
24	 Paul D Long
24	 Michael Mahorney
24	 Dennis D Deweese
24	 Timothy R Walker
24	 Robert E Nealan
26	 Ronald M Spaulding
26	 Matthew S Hakes
27	 Robert Veite
28	 Donald Jeffers
28	 Darrell T Shepherd
28	 David A Ormes
29	 Robert G Schmitt
29	 Joseph W Edgington
30	 Gerald Walker, PP
30	 William E Tidd
31	 Donald R Morgan
31	 Kenneth A Gurbbs
31	 Bobby R Roark 

AUGUST
1	 Robert M Bratton, Jr
1	 Stephen J Werkowitz
1	 Michael A Himes, 33rd
2	 Robert H Gorman
2	 John C Wagner
2	 James D Lamb
2	 Gregory T. Lang, Sr
3	 David R Toler
4	 David L Hawkey
4	 David P Zeek
4	 Darrell Walls
5	 Ralph K Ward
5	 Anthony W Wimmer
5	 Troy L Abraham
5	 John M Craigmiles
5	 Christopher M Goodin
6	 Ian P Schulte
7	 William R Oligee
7	 F. A. Fink

7	 Harold R Gatts
7	 Michael M Harp
7	 Daniel G Bainum
8	 Ronald A Zins
8	 Robert W Dumford, 33rd
9	 Andrew S Kabel
9	 Kevin S. Mathews
9	 James T Hammond
10	 Marshall C Granger
10	 James S Ulm
11	 Roger L Taylor
11	 Christopher T Toney
12	 Karl E Koett
13	 James N Sumner
14	 Horace O Whitaker
14	 Ronnie Bennett
14	 David F Mcafee
14	 Gary W Troha
14	 Carl R. Jenkins, Jr
15	 Alvin G Miller
15	 Bruce C Corser
16	 Edward T Geil, Jr
16	 Kenneth R Furnish
17	 Kenneth R Wilzbach
17	 Lonnie G Allen
18	 Lynn M Elbe
18	 Randy H Hambrick
19	 Charles C Aynes
19	 Carl I Kuhn
19	 Donald H Brockman
19	 Danny A Lutz
20	 Bill C Webb
20	 Kenneth J Harper, PP
22	 Donale E Meinzen
22	 Kevin Kresser
23	 John E Dennis
23	 Carl M Freeman
23	 Jerry C. Ulm, Jr.
24	 Donald G Sauerwein, PP
24	 Burgess L Doan
24	 Charlie King, Jr
24	 Timothy D Durham
25	 Robert J Hons, Jr
26	 Joseph W Schwarz
26	 Fred E Kay
26	 F Harrison Green
27	 Jeffrey W Denniss
27	 James T Betlej
27	 David S Howe
28	 Victor G Gaskins
28	 Theodore W Cline
29	 Garry D Brown, PP
29	 John Kasidonis
29	 Alvin C Dringenburg
30	 Kenneth J Wallace
30	 John D Gillespie
30	 Marvin R Williams
31	 William D Swingle
31	 Clifford W Jones
31	 Robert R Feazell



Greetings Brothers, As we approach the middle of the year it remains 
as important as always to keep working hard on membership, stay 
involved in your blue lodges look for the man who would make a good 
Shriner and get him involved. 
Have a great summer. - Paul Brown, Chief Rabban
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food • fun • fellowship

2022 saturday
august 13th 3-7pm

syrian shrine center
9730 reading road

cincinnati, ohio 45215
dinner 4:00pm
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As being the recorder and elected for the year 2022 I have been remarkably busy learning what the job is about, I have 
been incredibly pleased with the Divan and Nobles who have been willing to help me if needed.

Learning the Temple By-Laws, Shriner International By-Laws, and Shriner Hospital By-Laws and General Orders #1 & #2.

As a recorder I have learned that we need to see people as people even if we do not agree completely and gets 
discouraged or angry about something everyone needs to take at least 5 minutes before acting to the situation. 
Remember that the Divan positions are just that positions, and gossip is a killer in the shrine. Nobles and their ladies are 
people to.

Nobles the Divan had an exceedingly difficult start to the year where person (s) has tried to hurt us 
but the only thing that person accomplished was hurting the shrine not the people. As part of the 
Divan, we have been working extremely hard for the Nobles and shrine by trying to move forward in a 
positive way.

As recorder I am willing to sit down to talk with individual and/or units if you would like to get ideas or 
issues.

Remember what we stand for and our children and we are all in this together.

Yours in Faith,
Joseph Harper, Recorder

Greetings Nobles, my name is Al Tucker and I’m your Membership Chairman. I have been a Mason for 
44 years having been raised in Greensburg (KY) Lodge #54 in 1976. I’m a Past Master and currently hold 
membership in Good Faith Masonic Lodge in Union, KY. I also am a member of the Ancient and Accepted 
Scottish Rite, Valley of Covington. I became a 
Shriner in 2010. I have previously served Syrian 
Temple as Membership Chairman as I am now. I am 
also serving as an Associate Member of the Board 
of Governors for our hospital in Dayton. My unit in 
Syrian Shrine is the Director’s Staff. Lastly, I am the 
Secretary of Northern Kentucky Shrine Club.

The Membership Committee is working hard to develop and implement 
plans to expand our membership not only in the Cincinnati area but in 
the Northern Kentucky area as well. More specifically all of District 18 and 
parts of Districts 17 and 19 in Kentucky. We hope to have this part of our 
plan ready to go at our September meeting. Also, we have assigned the 
first line signer of each petition to mentor his candidate in the protocols 
of the Shrine. More to come on the responsibilities of the first line signer 
on petitions. Jeremy Smith is continuing his work on the Melish Awards. 
We hope to have these awards up to date and presented to the deserving 
Noble as soon as possible. I do hope to have our Legacy Program revived 
by our November Ceremonial.
I realize that statistics are very boring, but all of our Nobles must be aware 
of these numbers:
•	 We began 2022 with 944 Nobles
•	 As of this writing, we have had 8 creations, 2 affiliations, 6 restorations, 

1 demit, 45 suspensions (non-payment of dues) and 1 resignation
•	 23 of our Nobles have met the black camel
•	 To date we have 890 members
The Imperial Shrine has our numbers continuing to decrease over the 
next 5 years as these statistics point out. With this in mind, let me leave 
you with this, membership is not just the responsibility of the Membership 
Chairman, the Membership Committee, or the Divan, Membership is 
everybody’s responsibility.
Al Tucker, Membership Chairman

Membership Committee

In Memoriam
Gerald T. Henderson......... 02/28/2021

Paul E. Courtney............... 08/23/2021

Lowell W. Daulton............. 09/03/2021

May they rest from their labors

GUARDIAN HELP NEEDED FOR 
THE SYRIAN FUNERAL GUARD

Please contact Victor Russo at victorcrusso@hotmail.com 
or 513-888-7248 with your name and number if you are 

available sometimes to assist.

—
Re

cor
de

r—
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Antique Caravan
Hope everyone has a great summer 
with Friends, Family and Parades! The 
Caravan looks forward to showing off 
our highly complicated maneuvers 
(circles) at numerous parades this 
summer and enjoying the fellowship 
with all of the other units in the staging 
areas (5 more min.)
As always be active in all the Masonic 
bodies not just a “card carrier”. By living 
and spreading the light of Freemasonry 
we can make this crazy world that we 
live in a better place. -Alex

Cincy Drifters
What a great time in the mountains of 
Tennessee the Drifters brought home 
1st place in motorized units. We had 
a great time at the Holiday Inn on the 
strip but one thing I don`t understand 
was there was no challenge to race in 
the parking lot like in past years? Next 
year I guess, mean while we are looking 
forward to the Valley Parade and picnic 
on May 30th at the Temple. We would 
also like to welcome our new members 
Rich and son John Dickerscheid to our 
group. If interested in joining the Drifters 
call Travis Proctor at 513-417-2189 or 
Tim Redrow at 513-724-5522 meetings 
are at Jim and Jacks on River Road, the 
third Tuesday of the month at 6:00 if you 
would like to eat and meeting at 7:00
T.J.P.P.

Classic Chariots  
Our 1st cruise in of 2022 (May 1st) was a 
great success. We had 50+ cars, trucks, 
motorcycles show up and about 30 
visitors. Even without selling split the 
pot, income from food donations, selling 
Show & Shine calendars, and other 
donations was very successful. Thanks 
to Michael Palmisao (new club member) 
for expertly cooking all the food and Sue 
Jeffers for all her continuous work at 
food prep! With Mike doing the cooking, 

it gave Chuck time to walk around, visit 
and talk to people (as he never talks 
much) Ho Ho! Looked like all door prize 
winners were happy with their prizes. 
Our monthly meeting dates and times 
have changed! Our meetings will be a 
12:00 noon prior to each cruise in and 
car show. The UDF “free ice cream truck 
was very busy, (again, thank you Dale for 
setting this up). SEE YA!

Clown Unit
Parade Shtick and Best Practices
Parade Season is upon us. Here are 
some ideas to help prepare you for 
the fun. First consider the weather. 
If it is rainy and cold wear water 
repellent clothing. Maybe that pristine 
competition costume is not the best 
idea.  If it is August wear sweat-wicking 
materials. Maybe that hot wig should 
be reconsidered. You can wear a vest 
instead of a jacket. Drink lots of water 
and stay cool. You are not entertaining if 
you’re not comfortable.
Parades are a great way to practice 
walk around Shtick. This is free range 
clowning at its best! If you bomb 10 
yards further down the street is another 
chance at it. Do not be afraid to try new 
ideas. Remember to keep what you do 
family friendly. Please put in context 
of would I want someone saying or 
doing that to my wife, sister, mother, or 
daughter? 
Timing is also important. You should not 
hold up the parade behind you. And you 
should keep up with the parade ahead. 
Stay in your unit do not infringe on the 
unit behind or ahead of you. If you see 
a fellow clown doing something with 
people do not step on the gag. Show 
respect for your fellow clowns and let 
them finish before you start yours.
 You can also team up for gags. One of 
my favorites is Yahoo; the best part is 
no prop needed.2-4 clowns split up on 
opposite sides of the street. One side of 
the Crowd is instructed to yell “Ya”. The 
other side is instructed to yell “Hoo”. 

Unit / Club Articles
After you get them to do this a couple 
of times you look at each other and say 
“Let’s go nothing but a bunch of Yahoos 
here” 
Here is short lists of ideas steal them and 
make them your own. These gags also 
are great for Circus, festivals or other 
events where a Quick gag is needed
1.	 Old fashioned Phone prop needed 

“You don’t say, you don’t say, really 
you don’t say .Well good bye”. 
Second Clown asks “who was it “ 
First Clown says “I don’t know they 
didn’t say “

2.	 Old fashioned Phone prop needed 
take a selfie with the crowd on your 
old school phone prop. Tell them 
it instantly developed. Give them a 
sticker or your picture card. ”That 
turned out Great!”

3.	 Put a foam Hot dog and bun in 
an invisible leash. It’s your wiener 
dog. His name is Frank. You relish 
his companionship. He is lagging 
behind, but he will ketchup. The 
puns keep on going

4.	 Put a 350 Balloon dog in an invisible 
leash (a 260 is too small) Have him 
roll over sit stay and other tricks. 

5.	 This is an election year. Make a 
sign “Vote (your clown name) for 
President! Put a real Clown in the 
White house”

6.	 The lost pet gag is always a good 
one. Print off a big Picture of a 
stuffed animal. Put it on a sign Lost 
Dog, cat, monkey or whatever you 
have. Attach it to your back. Turn 
around let the kids find it and let the 
fun begin. 

7.	 Free Chicken Dinner. Take a KFC, 
or other brand, Chicken bucket. 
Offer the crowd a free Chicken 
dinner. When they say Ok give them 
unpopped popcorn. This same gag 
can be done with a free fish dinner 
using gummy worms.
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8.	 Find an empty Lawn Chair with 
people around it sit down and 
watch the parade with them. 
Complain about the traffic being 
terrible. Make sure there is time for 
Pictures before you do this.

9.	 Pass out foam or printed Letter “B”s 
“Here have a freebie”.  Free Brown 
“E”s also work

10.	 One simpler inexpensive prop is 
Free Washer Dryer. Buy a bag of 
Clothes pins glue a washer on them 

These are all simple inexpensive gags 
you can walk around in a parade with. 
They are not original but when you 
put your personal twist on them they 
become yours!

Desert Riders
What a Blast we had at Pigeon Fest!!!! 
We didn't win any trophies, but we 
finished the parade. Many thanks need 
to go out to Illustrious Sir Don and 
Lady Kim Brockman for getting us a 
fantastic Hotel on the strip, right next 
to the raceway, with probably the best 
hospitality suite I've been to. The food 
was great, the patio was great, the 
weather was so, so, and the booze was 
there. I think I was over served on Friday 
night. Thanks to everyone who worked 
so hard to pull this off. I don't think 
anyone went home hungry or sober. If 
you did, it's your own fault.

The rest of the Parade Season is here, 
and then Imperial Session. Before we 
know it, we'll be back in September and 
then Fall.

See you around at the Parades

Tim "Otis" Callahan, Secretary

Hillbillies
YEEEEE-HAW and HOW-DO ~ It’s starting 
to warm up so git those thongs out and 

your kiddie pool so you can start dipping 
your piggies in the water and we don’t 
have to worry about the Cicadas this 
year!!  

The p-rade in Pikeville was AWESOME!!  
Good to see some of our couzins and 
just hanging out.  The Pigeon Forge 
Fest p-rade was a great time and the 
Memorial Day p-rade went on without 
a hitch, so that’s two more p-rades in 
the books.  It’s so nice to get to p-rade ~ 
we’ve missed em’.  So raise your mason 
glass to more p-rades.  

Happy Birthday to our June and July 
cousins ~ we celebrate you with all the 
possum vittles you can eat on a hot 
summer day.  

Our next meeting is June 27th (4th 
Monday of the month).  Be safe out there 
and remember to stay kind and help out 
your fellow neighbor.  tjg

Roadrunners
Illustrious Don, Divan, Trustees and 
Nobles all,
What a great month we've had. We just 
had our first trip to Chicago since the 
inception of the RoadRunners Unit. A 
huge shoutout goes to John Schaffer & 
Bill Burwinkel for making the trip and 
staying overnight then returning to 
Cincinnati safe and sound.
At this time, we are pretty slow, but we 
have a need for people to volunteer their 
time to get our patients back and forth 
to the hospital this summer. We have a 
number of our regulars that are either 
sick and recovering, or on vacations 
during the summer months. If you have 
any time let me know, we can use you 
and it's very rewarding.
Thanks,
Tim & Gayle Callahan
Transportation Coordinators

Southern Ohio 
Shrine Club

Left to right front row : Allen Hanson, Isiah Delotell, 
Joun Underwood, Dave Jordan

Second row : Michael Osborne, Jerry Artis, Marvin 
Willams, Chris Goins, Donnie Smith, Tom Shepherd

Meets: Third Tuesday, Club House, Rt.  52 
West, Portsmouth, Ohio
The May Business Meeting gathering 
was well attended. This meeting was our 
Mother’s Day dinner. The meal was three 
choices of pasta with lots of deserts. This 
meeting was our last dinner meeting 
this summer as we will be dark June, 
July, August. See you all for dinner in 
September. Have a good summer and be 
safe.
Our Shrine Onion Sale has ended and 
again as in the past 30 years was a big 
success. Thanks to all our supports and 
the hard work of Nobles especially Noble 
John Underwood. I lost count of the 
hundreds of onions he sold.
Our Golf tournament will be held this 
June 18, at the Elks Golf Course. Shot gun 
start at 8:00AM. Teams of four donation 
is $280.00. Sponsors signs are $50.00. 
Contract Mike Craigmiles 1-606-585-2505 
for more information or Tee- Times.
Sunday May 22,2022, we had the 
privilege of representing Syrian Shrine 
and our Shrine Club in being part in the 
graduation of Isiah Delotell. He is the first 
handicapped student to sit on stage at a 
graduation at Valley High School. He has 
been a patient at the Lexington Shrine 
Hospital over many years. After graduation 
he will be attending Shawnee State 
University. Thanks to Ill. Sir Don Brockman 
for asking our Shrine club to represent 
Shriners at his graduation.
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Widows' 
Connection

We are Shrine widows who meet 
monthly for fun and fellowship.

Our next meeting will be at the Syrian Shrine 
Family Picnic on August 13th 

between 3:00pm-7:00pm

We hope to see you ladies there.
Be sure to call your reservations in to the Temple 

513-751-3800.
All family members are welcome.

Save the Date

5527 Cheviot Road  10211 Plainfield Road
Serving White Oak/Monfort Heights Serving Deer Park, Evendale, Blue Ash

Call us at (513) 385-0511 for a free consultation 
or to schedule an appointment.

Funeral Directors: Bob, Karen and Sarah Mihovk, 
Chris Rudolph, Nate Lewis, Kurt Rosenacker

Family owned since 1906

DON SAUERWEIN
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2022 Parade Schedule
		  Temple 
Parade	 Date	 Function	 Line-Up Location	 Line-Up	 Step-Off
					   
Milford Parade	 6/2/2022	 Yes	 Normal Stagging Area	 5:30 p.m.	 6:00 p.m.
			   Behind Kroger On Rt 50
Fort Thomas Independence	 7/2/2022	 No		  10:00 a.m.	 10:30 a.m.
Day Parade					   
					   
City Of Maderia	 7/2/2022	 No	 Maderia Silverwood Presbyterian Church	 4:00 p.m.	 5:00 p.m.
			   8000 Miami Avenue		
					   
Loveland 4th Of July Parade	 7/4/2022	 No
		
Owensville Parade	 7/17/2022	 Yes	 Normal Stagging Area	 12:00 p.m.	 1:00 p.m.
			   Meet At Fairgrounds Leave At 11:00
		
Norwood Parade	 7/26/2022	 Yes	 Normal Stagging Area	 6:00 p.m.	 7:00 p.m.
			   Meet Surrey Square In The Back By Skyline
		
Portsmouth River Days	 9/3/2022	 Yes	 Normal Stagging Area		
					   
Harvest Home	 9/8/2022	 Yes	 Normal Stagging Area	 5:00 p.m.	 6:00 p.m.
			   Meet On Harrison Ave Near Frisch's
		
Aurora Farmers Parade	 10/1/2022	 No	 Old Box Mill Company	 9:00 a.m.	 10:00 a.m.
			   On Route 50

Fastiques	 10/2/2022	 Yes	 Inside Fairgrounds	 11:00 a.m.	 11:45 a.m.
			   No Motorcycles
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JUNE 2022
2	 Milford Parade
5	 Cruise Inn 2-6 Syrian Shrine Center
6	 Board Of Directors 5:30, Trustees 6:00, Directors/Club 

Presidents 7:00
7	 Raffle Mania 6 Pm
7	 Social Committee 7 Pm
8	 Building Committee 7 Pm
9	 It Meeting 6:30
13	 Temple Business Meeting – Dinner At 5:30 P.m. – Meeting 

At 7:00 P.m. @ 9730 Reading Road 45215 – All Members 
Welcome – Dinner Provided By The Cincy Drifters

16	 Aides Meeting 6 Pm
18	 Annual Car & Bike Show
19	 Fathers Day
20	 Bona Court # 8 Stated Meeting – 7:00 Syrian Shrine Center
22	 Fundraising Meeting 6 Pm
22	 Parade Meeting 7 Pm
25	 Car & Bike Show Rain Date

JULY 2022
2-7	 Imperial Session – Minneapolis, Mn
3	 Cruise Inn 2-6 Syrian Shrine Center
4	 Independence Day – Temple Closed

Syrian Temple A.A.O.N.M.S
Syrian Shrine Center
9730 Reading Road
Cincinnati, Ohio 45215
P:1-513-751-3800 • F:1-513-554-1402
www.syrianshrine.org
Email: office@syrianshrine.org
Office Hours: M-F 9 AM-3PM

Syrian Shrine Shriek
Published monthly

THE Shriek

5	 Raffle Mania 6 Pm
5	 Social Committee 7pm
17	 Owensville Parade
22-23	 Sharon Fest
26	 Norwood Parade
27	 Fundraising Meeting 6 Pm
29-30	 Lexington Hospital Open House

AUGUST 2022
2	 Raffle Mania 6 Pm
2 	 Social Committee 7 Pm
6	 Shrine/Bona Court Motorcycle Run
7	 Cruise Inn 2-6 Syrian Shrine Center
8	 Board Of Directors 5:30, Trustees 6:00, Directors/Club 

Presidents 7:00
13	 Family Picnic
15-17	 Bona Court Grand Visitation – Grand High Priestess
20	 Potentates Golf Outing
24	 Fundraising Meeting 6 Pm
26-27	 Ohio Hospital Open House
27	 Bona Court Summer Social 2 Pm

Sa
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